
Submitter: Lynne Harrell 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

Oregon's vote by mail should be the standard of the US. Making in person voting the 

rule imposes all sorts of difficulties to our citizens.  

Far flung rural communities will be forced to take days out to drive to voting sites and 

stand in line for ages. If they are old or disabled, it will create undue pain and 

hardship on them.  

Working people will be constrained by the hours they work and may not be able to 

get to voting sites before they close. 

People without reliable transportation will be unable to get to the voting sites. 

I'm sure all this was considered when Vote by Mail was initially proposed. It has been 

a resounding success.  

As I was taught in the military, if it ain't broke, don't fix it. We need to keep our 

Oregon success. 


